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Granicus Item # 18-0520 
Report to the 

Manitowoc Plan Commission 
 

 
Meeting Date:  May 23, 2018 
 
Report Print Date: May 18, 2018; 2:18 PM 
 
Request:  PC 16-2018: Request from James and Kimberly Everett to Purchase City Owned 
Land Adjacent to 1418 N. 3rd Street. 
 
Reason for Request:  The Everett’s would like to increase the size of their property. 
 
Existing Land Use for Subject Property:  Vacant  
 
Existing Zoning for Subject Property:  R-4 Single and Two Family 
 
Surrounding Property Land Uses and Zoning 
 
 

Direction Existing Land Use Existing Zoning 
North Apartment R-6 Multiple Family 
South, East, West Residential R-4 Single and Two Family 
 
 
Comprehensive Plan:  Proposed land purchase is compatible with the Comprehensive Plan 
 
Report:  The Common Council referred a request from James and Kimberly Everett who are 
interested in purchasing a City owned parcel of property.  The Everetts recently purchased their 
residence at 1418 N. 3rd Street which is adjacent to and south of the City owned parcel.   
 
The City parcel is described as Lot 13, Block 5, Reed Lawn Subdivision.  The triangular shaped 
lot is 0.10 acres with 62’ of frontage along N. 3rd Street, 162’ along the north line and 145’ along 
the south line.  In the R-4 zoning district the minimum lot size for a buildable lot is 5,500 s.f.; 
front and rear yard setbacks are 25’, and the side yard setbacks are 6’.  The small lot size and 
setbacks make the lot unlikely to have a residence constructed on it. 
 
The parcel was transferred from the Manitowoc Veteran’s Housing Corporation to the City of 
Manitowoc in 1982.  The deed did not show any restrictions or covenants.  If the 
recommendation to sell the property is approved, title work should be done to determine if there 
were any other covenants or restrictions recorded in a separate document. 
 
City and MPU staff were contacted to determine if there was any reason to retain ownership of 
the lot, and no department indicated a reason to retain the property.  Currently the City is 
responsible for cutting the grass and shoveling the sidewalk. 
 
Recommendation:  The Community Development Department recommends approval of the 
sale of the lot with City staff to proceed with any steps required to coordinate the sale. 
 
















